
Dear Families, 

I hope you all had a sunny, relaxing half-term break. We have not been quite so lucky with the weather 
since our return to school, although our Support Staff team are absolutely wonderful at facilitating outdoor 
playtimes as much as possible – thank you!  

If you haven’t heard about Sports Week at home this week, then I can only imagine you have not been in 
the country! An enormous thank you goes to Miss Foley, our P.E Lead, who arranged the most incredible 
week for the children. They have had Golf lessons, Karate lessons, Parkour sessions and much more. They 
also met with an athlete and heard about what it takes to become a professional sports person. It has been a 
truly inspiring and highly inclusive week. Our next curriculum week is after the Christmas holidays and 
will have a History focus.   

Well done to the Year 4 children who put on a fantastic performance for us this morning in our first year 
group assembly for quite some time. The parents and I were thoroughly entertained and learnt an awful lot 
through the assembly. It is so wonderful to see the children having a great time performing and taking the 
opportunity to share with us their learning in a different way. Thank you to the Year 4 staff team for all the 
hard work it took to put on such an entertaining performance.  

Year 5 had a wonderful trip out to Hampton Court on Wednesday, and everyone    
enjoyed learning about the Tudor kitchen and seeing where Henry VIII lived. Trips 
like these really enrich the children’s learning, and we thank the staff for organising 
them and the parents who accompany them. 

The Friends are now in full swing preparing for our Christmas Fair which 
will be on Saturday 3rd December between 12-2pm. Thank you to all of 
you who have already volunteered to support in some way and to all those that can join us at 
what is a great community event, In advance of the day, we will be having 2 Mufti (own clothes) 
days – please see the dates below – where the children will be asked to make donations for the 
fair. 

Nisa Parry, who is currently working in Year 2, will be leaving us on 25th November after 11 
years of hard work and dedication. Thank you for all you have done for the children at our 
school and we wish you well with your new adventure, working to support vulnerable adults. 

Thank you to all the families who completed our questionnaire about ‘Where in 
the World’. We are so lucky to have over 30 languages represented in our school 
and a diverse community where children, parents and grandparents have lived in 
other parts of the U.K and beyond. This is 
something we want to continue to cele-

brate.  

 

I hope it doesn’t rain all weekend!  

 

Lauren Clogg 

Headteacher  
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Follow us on   

@Southfield_Park 

 

Everyone can succeed with a        
helping hand from the Sports Crew 



Gate Opening Times for Pick Up 
From Monday 7th November the gates will open at 3:05PM for collection, 5 minutes later than                
previously.  With our staggered end to the school day, we find that the final 15 minutes of learning is really 
impacted by collection times for the classes of children that open out onto the KS1 playground. Rather 
than change the end of the school day to finish at the same time, we request that you please stay back      
beyond the covered sections and allow the children to maximise their chances of focusing on their      
learning right until the end of the school day. It is often very hard to resist looking at what is happening 
outside! Please ensure small children are closely supervised and remain with their adult at all times. Please 
do not allow them to come up to the windows and doors, sit at the tables or benches or play on the       
equipment in the playground. I know the teachers and children in these classrooms will really appreciate 
your cooperation with this. Thank you.  
 
Reminder of collection times: 
 Reception: 3:05pm 
 Years 1 and 2: 3:10pm 
 Years 3, 4, 5 and 6: 3:20pm 

Date Time Event 

Wed 9th Nov 8:45-9:15 am EYFS Open Classrooms 

Mon 14th Nov- Fri 
18th Nov 

  National Road Safety Week /Anti-Bullying Week 

Tues 15th Nov AM Year 2 Great Fire of London drama workshop in hall 

Fri 25th Nov 9:15-11:00 am Prospective Parent Tours 
Children in Mufti (donations for Jolly Jars) 

Mon 28th Nov Please see email w/c 07/11/22 Parent Consultations 

Tue 29th Nov Please see email w/c 07/11/22 Parent Consultations 

Wed 30th Nov Please see email w/c 07/11/22 Parent Consultations 

Wed 30th Nov   Children in Mufti (donations for Bottle Tombola) 

Thurs 1st Dec Please see email w/c 07/11/22 Parent Consultations 

Thurs 1st Dec 9am Phase 1 Christmas Performance to Year 1 parents 

Fri 2nd Dec 9am Phase 1 Christmas Performance to Reception parents 

Sat 3rd  Dec 12:00-2:00pm Christmas Fair 

Weds 7th Dec 9am Phase 2 Christmas Performance to Year 2 parents 

Thurs 8th Dec 9 am Phase 2 Christmas Performance to Year 3 parents 

Thurs 8th Dec 10am Phase 3 Carol Concert Rehearsal at the Church 

Friday 9th Dec Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Crafts in Year Groups 

Tue 13th Dec 10am Phase 3 Carol Concert at the Church 

Wed 14th Dec 9:00 IRock concert (Parents of children participating) 

Wed 14th Dec   Christmas Lunch 

Thurs 15th Dec PM Party afternoon (children wear mufti) 

Fri 16th Dec 1:30pm Break up for Christmas Holidays 

Dates for this half term 



Attendance 

Sparky says “well done!” to Peacock Class, who 
had the best attendance this week with 98.3%, 

and to Tuilagi, Simmonds, Groves, Kenny,      
Holland and Anderson Classes, who also had 

high attendance this week! 

Poppies 
Remembrance Sunday this year is on Sunday 13th November, and on Thursday 10th and Friday 11th     
November the children will be able to buy poppies and other items from school.  We will let you know   
early next week how this will happen so please don’t send children in with money before the Thursday. 

 

Data we hold on your children 
Every academic year we ask you to check the data we hold on your child, and to make any amendments 
necessary and return the form to this.  The forms will come home with your child on Monday or Tuesday, 
so please look out in bookbags and rucksacks to find them.  

Its so important that we are able to contact a parent or carer in an emergency, especially one where a trip to 
A&E is advised, so please check all phone numbers carefully. 

We don’t send emails to the other contacts, so there is no need to add one for them. 

 

Photos 
The deadline for the early bird discount is midnight on Saturday 5th, so if you would like to order any pic-
tures please do so before then to benefit. 

 

Parent Consultations 
As you will see on the dates for this half term, parent consultations are being held at the end of November.  
Parents will be able to book their appointment from 14th November on Tucasi (www.scopay.com). Those 
parents who haven’t created their account yet will be emailed a reminder how to do it next week. 
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Southfield Park Sports Week 
We have had an exciting week at school! Whether it has been Karate or Parkour, the children have had 
many tasters of different sports from various professionals. It has been lovely to see the children having so 
much fun and learning new things - even if the weather has tried to stop us!  

Below is an account of the week from our Head Girl, Elyssa, and here are some photos of the week!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every teacher has chosen a child from their class who has shown incredible 
perseverance and sportsmanship during our sports week. Certificates were 
awarded during Bright Sparks to the following children: 

Reception—Rocco and Lola 

Year 1—Cian and Andre 

Year 2—Thomas and Lexi 

Year 3—William and Isma’il 

Year 4—Macie and Harry 

Year 5—Charlie and Lillie-Ann 

Year 6—Megan and Libby 

Next week on Friday 11th, the company running the skipping workshops will be selling speed skipping 

ropes after school. The ropes will be £5 for a standard skipping rope and £6 for a colour changing rope, and 
anyone wishing to buy one will be able to pay by cash or card.   

Kind regards,  

Miss Foley  

PE Lead   



News From The Friends 
Christmas Fair  

The Friends’ preparations for the Christmas fair are in full swing!  We 
are excited to announce that it will be held on Saturday 3rd December 
12pm-2pm. 

As always, we can’t run a successful fair without the support from the 
school community. 

Over the next few weeks, we’ll be asking for donations of bottles, jolly 
jars and your time to help us at the fair. Thanks in advance for             
everything you do to support us.   

We are already collecting Christmas jumpers for our pre-loved sale, and 
milk bottle lids (for the bottle tombola), so if you have any to donate, 
please leave them outside the office for us to collect. 

Thanks also to everyone who has already agreed that the Personal Agent 
can put a board in their garden – their sponsorship really will make a    
difference.   

As always, if you have any suggestions or comments, or would like to 
help us, please do get in touch! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registered charity number 

1110233 

 

Email us 

friends@southfield-
park.surrey.sch.uk 

Pre-loved uniform enquiries 

friendsuniform@southfield-
park.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Find us on Facebook 

Friends of Southfield Park       
Primary | Facebook 

Follow us on Twitter 

@FoSPPEpsom 

We are now on Instagram! 

Friends of Southfield Park 
(@fosppepsom) 

 

Support Us 

Don't forget to support us when 
shopping online 

Friends of Southfield Park Fund-
raising | Easyfundraising 

Support 'Southfield Park Primary 
School' - TheGivingMachine 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ 

 

Enter our lottery 

Support Southfield Park Primary 
School when you play Your 

School Lottery - Your School 

Lottery 

 

Name your child’s belongings 

Buy your name labels and  
stickers from  

https://www.easy2name.com/ 
and enter the code  

FR-SOUTHFLDPRK-16  

mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary
https://www.instagram.com/fosppepsom/
https://www.instagram.com/fosppepsom/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofsouthfieldpark/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofsouthfieldpark/
https://shopandgive.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/southfield-park-primary-school/
https://shopandgive.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/southfield-park-primary-school/
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/southfield-park-primary-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/southfield-park-primary-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/southfield-park-primary-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/southfield-park-primary-school
https://www.easy2name.com/


Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

    Bright Sparks 

Kinsella Hailey Rashford Toby 

Tuilagi Ana Joshua Ariana 

Simmonds Lexi Federer Robyn 

Daley Elsie Wilmot Leo 

Groves Anna Kenny Harley 

Holland Ella Peacock Jesse  

Hamilton Ashar Anderson Archie 




